

WOODBRIDGE SOCCER CLUB



Vaughan Grove Sports Park

Club Office Address: 7401 Martin Grove Rd, Woodbridge, ON L4L 9E4
Mailing Address: PO Box 12359 Rutherford Islington, Vaughan, ON L4H 2T3
Tel: 905-851-4496

Email: wscadmin@wscstrikers.com Website: www.wscstrikers.com

The Woodbridge Soccer Club aims to make an in-kind donation to the newly established Vaughan Grove Stadium Turf Field by providing new grandstand seating. Our goal is to enhance the stadium's amenities with the addition of new seating that adheres to all safety regulations, without necessitating any further financial contributions by the City of Vaughan.

Please refer to the attached specifications for the details of the proposed stadium seating. This in-kind donation intends to replace the current seating. Our foremost commitment is to ensure that the stadium is outfitted with all essential safety features. Disregarding even the smallest safety concerns is non-negotiable, given the potential liability for both the club and the City of Vaughan.

The delineation of roles and responsibilities is as follows: The City of Vaughan will be responsible for the continuation of daily routine upkeep of the field and seating areas. Both the Woodbridge Soccer Club and the vendor will manage permits and the installation process. The supplier will provide additional seats in case of any damages.

The targeted completion date for this project is April 12, 2024. Should you have any inquiries, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Regards

Adam Candido Vice President

Woodbridge Soccer Club